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Dear Family and Friends of the Eden Central School District:

I hope that you were able to have a safe, restful and enjoyable holiday season and  a good start to the New Year.
The Eden Central School District continues to work to provide the best educational opportunity that it can for all

students.  Our 2008-2009 School Report Card just released and posted on our web-site is again very good.  We all
should be proud of the work our students do each and every day.  The vast majority are working to the best of their
ability.

I encourage every member of the community to visit our schools and attend student and community functions.
You are always welcome.

It is at this time of the year that we begin our planning for next year.  The Board of Education, Administration,
Faculty and Staff began working on next year's school budget.  As you are all aware, the state of the economy is not
good, which will mean another year or two filled with large challenges.  The Governor has already withheld aid
payments this year, tapped into Federal Stimulus Money that was to be used next year, and has proposed a major
reduction in education funding for next year.  This reduction for the Eden Central School District equates to $662,854.
This reduction is very large for a district our size.  It will take teamwork, hard work and trust on the part of the Board
of Education, Administrators, Faculty and Staff, as well as the community, to effectively meet this steep challenge,
while balancing what is best for our students and what is best for the taxpayers.  The Board has asked that we
prepare the best budget that we can while maintaining all of our existing programs.  We will, however, continue to
look at every aspect of the District, looking at new ways to operate the business of education saving as many dollars
as possible.  You have our commitment to continue to work to achieve this balance.

I am often asked by faculty, staff, parents and community members, "What can I do to help?"  I always encourage
people to communicate with their State and Federal elected representatives.  This proposed reduction is large and
could have an adverse effect on our community.  At the very least, we need a State plan, not another one-time fix.
We must encourage them to look at the impact such a reduction could have on the students of New York State.
Encouraging them to develop a plan to deal with the need to reduce aid over time would/could minimize the impact
on students.  Secondly, I would ask you to trust and to be open to changes as the Board of Education, Administration,
Faculty, and Staff work together to develop the best possible budget that truly balances what is good for students
with what is right for the taxpayers, as well as, plan for the future.

If you have questions, please do not hesitate to ask.  If you have ideas, don't hesitate to propose them.  Working
together, we will be able to maintain the philosophy, mission and high standards of one of the best school districts in
Western New York - Eden.

I wish you all the best as winter comes to a close, and we look forward to the sunshine and warmth of the Spring.

Ronald K. Buggs
Superintendent
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Students in 6th grade Science recently participated
in a lesson on natural selection.  Each student received
two moth templates that they had to color to
"camouflage" anywhere in the room.  Some colored them
all black to match the lab counter, some colored a
replicate of the "rescue window" sign on their moth,
leaves to blend in with plants, backgrounds of posters,
etc.  Then the students hid their moths "in plain sight".
Miss Finnerty, Mr. Weis, and Mrs. Carter helped out
by posing as hungry moth eating birds.

Pictured are Bailey Caimano & Miss Finnerty (aka
Finnerty Fowl).

NATURAL  SELECTION
By Lorry Malkowski

Eden FBLA attended an exclusive Experience Your
Future competition on January 8, 2010 at Bryant &
Stratton College in Orchard Park.  The purpose of the
event was to develop creativity and teamwork.

The teams were to create a product that could be
applied to real world problems.  The topic was
developing a Go Green product.  All teams were to
make a PowerPoint presentation, a commercial skit, a
jingle, a poster, and, most importantly, to present the
information in a way that would motivate a panel of
judges to invest in their product.

Each team was allowed an hour and a half to create
all of the above items with no help from advisors.  First,
the team had to brainstorm and come up with a product.
Then the team broke down into groups to create the
PowerPoint presentation, skit, jingle, and poster.  The
teams then presented individually to the judges.

While the judges conferred, all participants were
given a free lunch of pizza, cookies, and pop,
compliments of Bryant & Stratton.  After lunch the judges
returned and discussed positive points regarding each
of the presentations.  They also compared and
contrasted the different presentations so the groups could
learn for future competitions.  All teams received a copy
of the video of the presentations to show at their club
meetings.

Eden FBLA
received a plaque
for winning the
competition for
2010.  We would
like to especially
thank Ken Monaco
of Bryant & Stratton
for organizing the
competition and making it comply with rules similar to
those followed at States and Nationals.

A government that robs Peter to pay Paul can always
depend on the support of Paul.

George Bernard Shaw

EXPERIENCE  YOUR  FUTURE
By Max Malayny, FBLA Co-President



EDEN  ELEMENTARY  ENJOYS  CONCERT  BY
"BARRAGE"

Eden fifth and sixth grade string students enjoyed a
"Barrage" concert at the University of Buffalo's Center
for the Arts.  "BARRAGE" is a highly energetic, fiddling
group combining superb musicianship with amazing
athleticism.  Not only do they play unbelievably, but
they also sing and dance while playing!  Our orchestra
students prepared for the concert by learning the various
string techniques and musical elements that were
displayed that evening.  It was an inspirational event for
our string students and their guests.  Special thanks to
the Eden Central PTA for their help in funding the trip.

Three of our football players and Coach Tilley were
honored at the Annual WNY Football Banquet held at
Classics Five banquet facility on Niagara Falls
Boulevard.

Awards went to:  Julian Bermingham, Class C
Offensive  MVP, All Academic Team; Troy Bigelow,
Class C Defensive MVP, All WNY First Team, Trench
Trophy Finalist; Alex Shea, Third Team All State
Defensive Player of the Year; and Coach Tilley, WNY
Small Schools Coach of the Year.

In addition Troy Bigelow was named All State First
Team Defensive Player.

Chris Busch,
S k i l l s U S A
President, was
Santa for the annual
Special Education
Christmas party.
Too often we don’t
hear positive things
about students.
Here is some good
news.

Chris played
Santa to the 1:8:1
Multiple Handicap
class at Ormsby.
He did a great job
interacting with the
students.  He made
their day.

SKILLS  USA  PRESIDENT  HELPS  WITH
SPECIAL  EDUCATION  CLASS  PARTY

By Tom Huebert, Ormsby

NEWS  FROM  THE  ATHLETIC  DEPARTMENT
By Doug Beetow

Pictured:  Alex Shea, Coach Tilley, Troy Bigelow,
and Julian Bermingham.

Fifth grader Michael Senus poses with local author
Tim O'Shei Friday, January 29th. Mr. O'Shei has
authored over 60 nonfiction titles and recently published
his first work of fiction, Live...Starring You.  He hosted
a one-day writer's workshop to students January 28th.
Early Friday morning, January 29th, over 100 students
turned out for a PTA sponsored event, Books-n-Break-
fast, hosted in the Elementary Library.  Students met
Mr. O'Shei, bought his books and had them signed by
him.



TECHNOLOGY  SAFETY   ADDRESSED  AT  EDEN  CENTRAL  SCHOOL  DISTRICT
By Lucinda Karstedt

Technology safety issues were the topic addressed at Eden Central School District on Tuesday, October 21st.
Students today need to know not just about Internet safety with on-line predators staking chat rooms and social
networking sites such as MySpace and Facebook, but also the issues with texting and "sexting" on cell phones that
are occurring nationwide.  To help students tackle these issues, Eden brought in speaker Patti McClain with the
National Center for Missing and Exploited Children for two presentations to students and teachers.  The first session
was for high school students in grades ninth through twelve.  High School Principal Marc Graff stated, "The assembly
should have been an eye-opener for all of the students.  Hearing that their Facebook or MySpace pages may cost
them scholarships or college admission should be a wake-up call to everyone.  It should go without saying that
personal information should remain just that, “personal”, but after seeing the reaction of our students today, I have a
feeling many pages are being updated as we speak."

The second presentation was geared for middle school level with the sixth, seventh, and eighth grade students and
their teachers.  According to Ms. McClain, "These students are using cell phones and the social networking websites
just as much as the older students, but their natural lack of maturity makes them more vulnerable to cyber bullying
and on-line predators."  After the assembly Mrs. Schnaufer, elementary computer lab teacher, set up a survey for the
sixth graders to get their feedback on what was presented and to continue
the dialog about technology safety in the classroom.  One of the sixth
graders wrote, "I thought it was great; how we learned about how
dangerous a computer can be by just having a certain screen name and
how it made you realize how much a cell phone can get viruses and how
much damage it can do--just little things!...It really made me think!"  That
was the main point of the middle school presentation to get students to
"Think Before They Post".

This presentation to students was the second part of this fall's
technology safety initiative in the school district.  Parents were invited in
September to attend Internet Safety presentations at both the Elementary
School Open Houses.  This is the second year these parent presentations
have been held, and the response has been very positive.  Principal
Richard Schaefer plans to continue these Internet Safety presentations
next fall.  In addition, as a resource for parents there is an Internet Safety
webpage on the District website under the computer lab section.  Mr.
Buggs, Superintendent stated, "This was an outstanding opportunity for
our students to learn more about protecting themselves."

JEREMY  KRENCIK  DAY  AT
 EDEN  SENIOR  HIGH

SCHOOL

Members of the Class of
2010 are pictured wearing tee-
shirts honoring and celebrating
the memory of classmate Jeremy
Krencik.  The picture was taken
by the varsity soccer field named
in honor of Jeremy, who was
killed in a tragic snowmobiling
accident in 2004.



CHARACTER  MATTERS  AT  THE  GLP!
By Mary Ellen Bossert

Cooperation is the process of working or acting
together and is an essential life skill.

This character trait was best illustrated as artists from
Ms. Kwas’ first grade class learned firsthand a lesson
in color theory from Mrs. Wess-Rishel’s second grade
artists.  Mrs. Bossert lead the two classes through a
cooperative experience which included a pre studio
story, demonstration of color mixing, one on one color
mixing instruction and of course, clean up!  The second
grade artists felt empowered as they guided their fellow
GLP artists into the exciting world of creating secondary
colors by mixing primary colors together.  “Remember,
a little paint goes a long way” and “there you did it, you
made orange, GREAT JOB!” were just a few of the
comments made by the second graders as they taught.
The first graders were engaged and responsive to
learning from their peers.  The art studio was alive with
COOPERATION!

Photo: Mr. Eckman, Sam Eckman and Mrs.
Castiglia's Kindergarten artists.

Pictured:  Second grade artist Jacob De Marco.

PEOPLE  DEMONSTRATING  GENEROSITY
ARE  WILLING  TO  SHARE

WHAT  THEY  HAVE  WITH  OTHERS
By Mary Ellen Bossert

Mr. Eckman and his son, Sam, attended a workshop
this fall in Mrs. Bossert’s art studio. This experience
prompted him to collect scrap pieces of Plexiglass from
his business and donate them to the art studio. Thank
you, Mr. Eckman and to all my generous parents that
have found the time and energy to give to the art studio
over the years!

The National Junior Honor Society students collected
sample size toiletries for Saint Luke's Homeless shelter
in Buffalo.  Pictured are the students as they sorted and
boxed the items in preparation for delivery.

By Sue Wilhelm
HELPING  THE  HOMELESS

Imagination was given to man to compensate him
for what he is not; a sense of humor to console him for
what he is.

Francis Bacon

Nominating petitions for potential school board
members will be available in the Office of the District
Clerk on March 1, 2010.  Erie County Association of
School Boards is sponsoring a workshop for
prospective school board members on Saturday, March
27, 2010 from 8:30 am - 12:00 pm.  For additional
information, you may contact the Erie County
Association of School Boards at 821-7292 or e-mail
snowak@e1b.org.



THE  EDEN  MODEL  UNITED  NATIONS
AWARD

By Linda Pace

The Eden Model United Nations Club (Model UN)
is a group of students at the Eden Jr./Sr. High School
who attend Model UN Conferences throughout the
school year.  During these conferences, they practice
debating, acting with diplomacy, writing, and passing
resolutions that the real United Nations may work on.
The intent of these mock resolutions is to resolve global
conflict, promote peace, understanding, and human
rights.  After having competed for a number of years,
these students decided they wanted to put into practice
their desire to make the world a better place, hence the
scholarships listed below.  The School District and Town
of Eden supported the Model UN Students with
generous donations to make these scholarships possible.

These awards were created and endowed by the
members of the 2008/09 Model UN Club at the Eden
Junior/Senior High School under the leadership of Linda
Bowman-Jones Pace, club advisor.

The two awards were given to a boy and a girl in 5th
grade at Heritage Academy in Ghana who showed a
strong sense of national pride, intended to make a
difference in the future of Ghana, and have already made
significant contributions to the local community.  The
award follows the recipients until graduation.

Recipient: Rosina Appiah, Class of 2013

Recipient: Osborn Addom, Class of 2013

The following are the Students of the Month for Eden
Elementary:

November:
Grade 3:  Richard Armbruster, Eric Lonski, Rachel

Pinker, Joli Springborn, Paige Wade.
Grade 4:  Megan Armbruster, Stella Bialaszewski,

Patrick Cuddihy, Mckiley Nappo, Morgan Vullo.
Grade 5:  Madison Blasz, Kaitlyn Hine, Demetra

Jacobs, Marissa Kordal, Victoria Moon, Brent Williams.
Grade 6:  Emily Gard, Jeffrey Gawronski, Joshua

Hornberger, Michael LaMonte, Tyler Liberto, Patrick
Sullivan.

December:
Grade 3:  Tara Bialy, Kelsi Cottrell, Ryan Krawczyk,

George Mecca, Luke Stockdale.
Grade 4:  Paul Banko, Glenn Hoelscher, Alyssa Pye,

Emily Strong, Caroline Winiecki.
Grade 5:  Rachel Coffee, Gregory Henry, Connor

Higgins, Tristan Higgins, Skylar Kennedy, Spencer
Martin.

Grade 6:  Alana Castricone, Madison Frew, Adam
Funch, Austin Kane, Kaitlyn O'Connell, Elijah Schultz.

January:
Grade 3:  Gavin Faulkner, Julia Hooper, Samantha

Mason, Georgia Sgroi, Amelia Stockschlaeder.
Grade 4:  Charles Haier, Gerald Klubek, Adam

Rakiecki, Emma Schiedel, Bridget Wrzesinski.
Grade 5:  Molly Breier, Alyssa Durski, Tyler

Harshberger, Angela Horschel, Kristen Pszonak,
Kristina Tutuska.

Grade 6:  Alexis Cardarella, Branden Johnson, James
Koszuta, Mitchell Mason, Ryan Robel, Kyle Young.

ELEMENTARY  STUDENTS  OF  THE  MONTH
By Patricia Steinmetz

NACEL  OPEN  DOOR
By Nicole Janowsky

NACEL Open Door is looking for host families to
host visiting exchange students for 3 ½ weeks in July.
Students are from France and Spain.  Each hosting
family will receive a $200 stipend.  Families are asked
to show students their daily American routine and
provide them with a tour of Niagara Falls.  All students
have full medical insurance and can visit Canada.

If your family is interested, please call Jackie Rachwal
at 646-1653 or Jacob Rachwal at 430-2362.



On November 6, Eden FBLA traveled to Baltimore,
Maryland for the National Fall Leadership Conference.
The opening speaker of the event, Janine Driver, has
appeared on various television shows including, NBC's
Today Show, The Rachael Ray Show, and CNN's Larry
King Live.  Janine Driver went from being a federal law
enforcement officer to being a body language expert.
She now teaches lawyers, judges, and law enforcement
officers how to read body language.

 At the conference, club members attended
workshops on various topics such as, entrepreneurship,
interview skills, and paying for college.  Also while there,
the club was able
to tour Mount
Vernon.  Mount
Vernon is one of
B a l t i m o r e ' s
oldest districts of
the city.  It was
the home of the
original Washington Monument and many historical
businesses.

Members had over 40 workshops to choose to
attend.  In addition to workshops, there was a Blue
Jeans for Babies dance.  To attend the dance, members
must make a donation, with all the money going to the
March of Dimes.

The closing speaker of the event was Gerald Jones.
Gerald Jones came from a background with many
disadvantages.  He is also the author of two books,
which inspire readers to strive for excellence and peace.
The members that attended this event included Chad
Blanar, Jessica Kramer, Tess Hecke, Taylor Hecke,
Zabrina Nedimyer, Jewel Kwilos, Justine Gugino, Laura
Kiel, Kathleen Bugenhagen, Max Malayny, Alexander
Becker and our adviser, Mrs. Nowicki.

On the way back from Baltimore, the Eden FBLA
club stopped at the Corning Museum of Glass.  Here,
our club members
were able to witness
glass forming and
blowing, as well as,
take a tour of some
of the classic glass
pieces in the
museum.

FUTURE  BUSINESS  LEADERS  OF  AMERICA
NATIONAL  FALL  LEADERSHIP  CONFERENCE

By Laura Bugenhagen, Historian

HOST  FAMILIES  NEEDED
By Nicole Janowsky

We are currently looking for families interested in
hosting a foreign exchange student for the 2010-2011
school year.  This is an incredible opportunity to open
your home and share your life with an individual from
another culture.  Our students are usually affiliated with
AFS (American Field Service), and we hope to have
at least two students here next year.

We need your help!  If you have ever wanted to
host a student, please contact us immediately.  Since it
is early enough, we still have the ability to try to match
your requests for a student from a specific country;
however, we need your input now in order to make
that match.

If interested, please contact Mrs. Nicole Janowsky,
Foreign Student Coordinator  --  992-3600.

Saint Lucia (aka Mrs. Grimm, GLP Principal) made
a stop in Mrs. Chalifoux's First Grade classroom in
December.  She served hot cocoa and sweet rolls to
celebrate Christmas in Sweden.  The First Graders were
working on a unit that involved Christmas traditions
from around  the world, and Mrs. Grimm was all too
happy to help out.

CHRISTMAS  IN  SWEDEN
By Paula Chalifoux

NOTICE
Kindergarten Screening will take place on Thursday,

May 27, 2010 and Friday, Mary 28, 2010 from 9:00
am - 2:30 pm.

EDEN  ELEMENTEDEN  ELEMENTEDEN  ELEMENTEDEN  ELEMENTEDEN  ELEMENTARARARARARY  PRESENTY  PRESENTY  PRESENTY  PRESENTY  PRESENTS...S...S...S...S...
The Jungle Book

Thursday, April 8th, Friday, April 9th
& Saturday, April 10th

7:30 pm



Chosen from hundreds of entries, Mrs. Nicastro's lesson plan submission received an $800 grant award from the Target Field
Trip Grant program.  Students will be taken to The Western New York Book Arts Collaborative to explore the art of book making,
papers, materials, and traditional book construction techniques.  Students will connect personal expression, literature, and the
written word to produce a work of fine art upon returning to the school art studio.  The trip and project will be completed by April
2010.  Look for work on display at the high school.

Thank you to Erin and "Grandma" Gen from Embraceable Ewe for spending some time in Mrs. Nicastro's Crafts Studio and
teaching "Learn to Knit."  The crafts students not only learned to knit but also went off on an incredible tangent making sweaters,
mittens, scarves, and hats on their own.

Thanks to Mr. Mike Wlodarczyk of Creative Network for visiting the advertising studio to discuss the profession and offer his
knowledge and assistance in the Ad Craft Project.

Once again this year, Eden High School advertising students participated in the annual Ad Craft Competition, which was
sponsored by Metro Group.  Ad Craft is a locally sponsored contest, which appears in all area news publications such as the
Hamburg Sun.  This program is an exciting and useful way for students to gain experience in print advertising as well as gain
recognition for their design ideas and craftsmanship.  Ten students worked to create ads for more than twenty local businesses.  The
first printing of the ads appeared in January.  Watch the Hamburg Sun for print of the winning ads in February.

Thank you to the PTA for financial support and Mr. Wlordarcyzk for lending his time and computer expertise to Mrs. Nicastro's
Advertising and Design skateboard project.  Students designed skateboards by first drawing thumbnail sketches of their ideas,
scanned those hand drawings into Adobe Illustrator and Photoshop and created finished board designs using the drawings as a
template.  The students learned how to manipulate the Adobe programs and created amazing results.  The design files were taken
to a digital printer, and were adhered to the premade skateboard decks using a non-skid vinyl laminate, so the boards will be road
worthy if the students choose to use them.  Watch for display of finished skateboards in the weeks to come.

Congratulations to Morgan Cole, as her design for Eden's upcoming "Bicentennial" has been chosen to represent the 2012
celebration.  Mrs. Nicastro was both proud and honored as the committee commented, numerous times, regarding the impressiveness
all of her advertising class submissions and made mention of the fact that they will be trying to employ all of the designs in some
way.  The student's work was judged amongst professional artist entries in this competition.

Congratulations to Rachel Shoemaker for her first place win in the WNY United First Night painting competition.  Rachel's
watercolor depicting her idea of a drug free celebration was chosen from all area high schools to be on display during "First Night"
and win a $100 prize and first place ribbon.

Keep your eyes open in the high school art, music, and technology wing for a mural being created by Haley Sovereign.  Haley
is an independent study student with Mrs. Nicastro who has designed a Peter Max inspired mural dedicated to the fine arts and
technology.  Completion is estimated to be within the month of March.

Mrs. Bossert at the GLP and Mrs. Nicastro at the High School will be participating once again this year in the "Empty Bowls"
project.  Empty Bowls is a program begun years ago by an out of state art teacher in search of a way to raise funds for his local food
banks, as well as, bring about an awareness of hunger in the US and around the world.  Students can create functional or non-
functional bowls, which are offered in exchange for donation with the proceeds going toward hunger fighting organizations.  This
year, Mrs. Nicastro's Ceramics I and II students are creating more than 50 wheel thrown bowls and Mrs. Bossert's GLP artists will
take a field trip to the high school ceramics studio to work with
their "high school buddies" on glazing the bowls.  Second
grade students will be given a demonstration in wheel throwing
and will be invited to give it a try.

I would like to express via this newsletter my extreme pride
and wishes of luck in their future artistic endeavors to the
following students:  Ashleigh Finnigan, Morgan Cole, Shelby
Stresing, Katherine Eschner, Kate Hains, and Katie Caldwell.
These Advertising and Design students not only met but
exceeded expectations for the program, received accolades from
local businesses as well as the community.  Ladies, your ideas,
work, and dedication made me not only proud to be an art
teacher, but grateful to have had you all!

As always, the Eden Art Department would like to thank the
community for their constant support and well wishes.  We ask
that you always, "Keep art in your heart!"

Pictured with their skateboards are - Row 1:  Mrs. Alessi
Nicastro, Kate Hains, Ashleigh Finnigan.  Row 2:  Shelby
Stresing, Katie Caldwell, Katie Eschner, Morgan Cole.

MUCH  NEWS  FROM  THE  EDEN  ART  DEPARTMENT
By Lisa Alessi Nicastro



THREE  LADY  RAIDER  VOLLEYBALL  PLAYERS  SIGN  NATIONAL  LETTERS  OF  INTENT

This past winter, three members of the Lady Raiders state championship volleyball team signed National Letters
of Intent to play volleyball at their respective colleges.  All three accepted athletic scholarships to attend.  They joined
numerous other Lady Raider alums who have gone on to compete at the collegiate level in the past 15 years.

In November senior twins Hannah and Hailee
Herc signed with Division I schools, Kent State
University and SUNY at Stony Brook
respectively, after receiving numerous offers from
other Division I schools.  Hannah will compete
for the Golden Flashes in the MAC conference
after completing a stellar career at Eden, while
Hailee, one of the hardest hitters in WNY, will
don #6 for the Seawolves in the America East
conference.  Both girls are three-sport athletes,
serving as captains for the basketball and
volleyball teams.  Hailee is a member of the
school’s track and field team while Hannah plays
softball.  Pictured Row 1 right:  Mr. Herc, Hannah,
Hailee, Mrs. Herc.  Row 2:  Mrs. Banks, Mr.
Pierce, Mr. Beetow, Mr. Graff.

A month later, Katie signed on with NAIA
member Roberts Wesleyan.  Katie was also heavily
pursued by Division-I and II schools, but “liked the
small, warm atmosphere of the Roberts campus.  It
reminded me of Eden.”  In fact, Katie will still be a
Raider, which is the Roberts mascot.

“Only two percent of all high school athletes win
any kind of athletic scholarship at the collegiate level,
and these girls’ success is a clear tribute to their
years of hard work, dedication, and selflessness,”
says their coach, Stephen Pierce.  “However, just
the opportunity to play a sport in college opens up
so many doors for high school students.  It gives a
student a competitive advantage in terms of
admissions, and it creates for the student a network
of support even before she arrives on campus.  I

am very happy for these three.  They are first-class representatives of Eden athletics.”
This fall all three were named to The Buffalo News 8-member All Western New York team (along with Eden’s

Stacey Smith and Heather Feldman) and captained this year’s volleyball team that captured Eden’s record-breaking
7th State title.  Pictured Row 1:  Mrs. Eschner, Katie, Mr. Eschner.  Row 2:  Mr. Pierce, Mrs. Banks, Mr. Graff.

EDEN  HOSTED  H1N1  CLINIC

On January 6, 2010, Eden Central School hosted a clinic for H1N1
immunizations.  The clinic was open to the public, and the immunizations
were free of charge.    Erie County Health Department sent staff over to
vaccinate approximately 900 children and adults.

Thanks to Mrs. Johnson, Mrs. Waszak and Mrs. McCarthy for their
assistance in this endeavor.



EDEN CENTRAL SCHOOLS 
CONTINUING EDUCATION PROGRAM 

WINTER/SPRING 2010 
 

Please complete the form below and mail it with a check or money order made payable to Eden Central School.  Mail to:  District Office, 
Eden Central School, 3150 Schoolview Road, Eden, NY  14057, e-mail bthomasulo@edencsd.wnyric.org  or you may bring your registration and 
check to the District Office from 7:00 a.m. until 3:30 p.m. five days prior to the scheduled start date for the class.  You must be 18 years old and no 
longer enrolled in high school to take a class, unless otherwise specified.  For all BWI classes, you must complete their registration form, which 
can be found on our web-site – edencsd.org   Community Tab. 

The date listed by each class is the beginning date.  There is variation in the beginning dates, length of classes and times, so please check 
details carefully.  IF A CLASS DOES NOT ATTAIN MINIMUM PARTICIPANTS, YOUR CHECK WILL BE RETURNED TO YOU. 
YOU WILL NOT RECEIVE NOTIFICATION IF THE CLASS WILL RUN.  All classes  are held in the Jr./Sr. High School, unless otherwise 
noted.  
IMPORTANT – When school is closed during the day or canceled because of weather, so are your courses.  Likewise, when after school 
activities are canceled due to the weather, so are your courses.  
 
CONTINUING EDUCATION   REGISTRATION FORM                               WINTER/SPRING 2010 
 
NAME       PHONE        
 
ADDRESS              
 
E-MAIL ADDRESS             
 
CLASS       DATE      
 
CLASS       DATE      
 
CLASS       DATE      
 

 
*FI TNESS AND FUN* 

GOLF – Want to improve your golf game?  This course is to review/teach the fundamentals of golf.  Topics covered include the set-up, swing, t he 
short game and putting.  Please bring a 7-iron to the first class. 
Thursday, April 29th      6:00 –  7:30 pm 5 Sessions Min.  6 people to run class 
Instructor:  Paul O’Connor      Eden Elem Gym $40 
 
WOMEN’S SELF-DEFENSE/RAPE PREVENTION AND AWARENESS – This course is designed to teach women valuable life skills to 
ensure safety.  Students will learn to anticipate and avoid trouble situations and invaluable self-defense skills.  Each student will develop a program 
that is designed to meet their specific needs and most importantly, the confidence to implement it.  Please note classes will be held off campus. 
Mondays, March 15th           7:30 –  8:30 pm 4 Sessions Min. 4 people to run class 
Instructors:  Michael and Sandy Downs     D.A. Dojo $25  
At Defensive Arts Dojo 
5444 Camp Road, Holiday Village Plaza. Hamburg, NY  14075 
 
EAST COAST SWING – This playful and sometimes flirtatious spot dance has single time, double time and triple time foot variations.  This 
workshop class will emphasize triple ti me footwork and will start with the basics of timing, lead and follow.  We will begin with the basic closed 
pattern and progress to turns, underarm turns, tucks and spins and one or two intermediate patterns.  Partner and experience are not necessary.  
Wednesday, March 3rd      6:30 –  9:00 pm 1 Session  Min. 4 people to run class 
Howard J. Allen     Cafeteria  $35 
 
ARGENTINE TANGO – This romantic and passionate smooth dance originated in Argentina in the late 1800’s.  It has traveled the world 
developing into different styles of tango.  The popularity of Argentine tango in the U.S. gained resurgence with the Broadway performance of 
“Tango Argentino” in the early 80’s .  This workshop class will emphasize salon-style Argentine tango.  We will begin with the basic walk, timing 
and musicality, partner connections, lead and follow.  We will progress to  the common basic with emphasis on the lady’s cruzada and the resolution . 
We will develop  the concept of building the dance from defined elements including forward and backward ochos, linear grapevines, molinetes , 
paradas and sacadas.  One intermediate sequence will be included if ti me permits.  Experience is not necessary.  A partner is helpful but not 
necessary for the class.   
Wednesday, March 10th       6:30 –  9:00 pm 1 Session  Min. 4 people to run class 
Howard J. Allen       Cafeteria  $35 
 
MAMBO/SALSA – Mambo is a fast-paced spot dance that originated in Cuba and came to the US in the late 40’s.  Salsa is somewhat si milar to 
mambo and is believed to have originated on the streets of New York in the early 60’s.  This workshop class will begin with the basic steps and with 
the option of breaking on different musical counts.  We will learn underarm turns, man change of hands, cross body lead, open breaks, crossover 
breaks, opposition breaks, face loops and one or two intermediate patterns as time allows.  Partner and experience are not necessary.  
Wednesday, March 17th       6:30 –  9:00 pm 1 Session  Min. 4 people to run class 
Howard J. Allen       Foyer  $35 

AMOUNT 
ENCLOSED:  
$   

Visit www.edencsd.org 
for new and updated 

Continuing Education 
information. 



HALL WALKERS – Monday through Friday, 6:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m.  Walk in the hallways of Eden Central High School.  Whether you enjoy an 
easy stroll or a brisk walk for regular exercise, your neighborhood school offers the perfect clean, dry and secure setting regardless of the weather! 
(NO children please). You MUST BE REGISTERED and wear District provided nametag at all times.  Registration by mail, e-mail or drop 
in only; please no phone calls.  Nametags can be picked up on door of room 143 at the High School.  You must also sign in outside of room 143 each 
time you walk.   
 

*SPECI AL INTERESTS* 

RED CROSS BABYSITTING COURSE – The 6½ hour Babysitter’s Training course gives 11 to 15 year olds the skills and confidence to safely 
and responsibly care for children and infants. Through hands-on activities, interactive video and lively discussions, the course teaches young people 
how to care for children and infants and: 

 Be good leaders and role models. 

 Make good decisions and solve problems. 
 Keep the children they babysit and themselves safe. 
 Handle emergencies such as injuries, illnesses and household acciden ts. 

 Write resumes and interview for jobs. 
Students receive materials that are useful both during the course and on the job, including a handbook packed with information and full-color skill 
sheets; a compact emergency reference guide; and an interactive CD-ROM featuring an activity booklet with games songs, recipes and other 

activities, an electronic babysitting client organizer and much more.  Minimum 11 years old to participate.  
Saturday, March 27th       8:30 am–3:00 pm 1 Session  Min. 6 people to run class 
Instructor: American Red Cross Instructor    Room 145 $50 
 
LIFE GUARD TRAINING – Lifeguard Training: Content summary - professionalism, surveillance, victim recognition, equipment-based rescues, 
and caring for head, neck, and back injuries.  This comprehensive course prepares participants  for employment as lifeguards.  Included in the course 
are Lifeguard Training, First Aid, CPR, Automated External Defibrillation (AED) Essentials, Oxygen Administration, Preventing Disease 
Transmiss ion, and Waterpark and Waterfront Lifeguarding.  Participants must attend all of the following Saturday classes:  February 27th, March 6th, 
13

th
, 20

th
, 27

th
 and April 3

rd
.  Participants must be at least 15 years old.  The participants who successfully complete the Lifeguard Training course 

receive 2 certificates :  CPR for the Professional Rescuer Certificate (valid for 1 year) and Lifeguard Training Certificate (includes First Aid) – vali d 
for 3 years.  In order to be enrolled in the Lifeguard Training course, students must successfully complete the following swimming prerequisites on 
the first day of class:   
1.  Swim 300 yards continuously, using these strokes in the following  order:  

• 100 yards of the front crawl using rhythmic breathing and a stabilizing, propellant kick.  
• 100 yards of breaststroke using a pull, breathe, kick and glide sequence.  
• 100 yards of either the front crawl or breaststroke.  

2.  Swim, surface dive, and retrieve a 10 pound brick from 7-10 feet of water.  
Saturdays, February 27th         12:00 – 5:00 6 Sessions Min. 10 to run class 
Instructor:  Paul O’Connor      Rm 146 & Pool $150 to Eden Central + $12 to Red Cross 
 
FIVE-HOUR PRE-LICENSING COURSE – Completion of this course is mandatory to sign up for a road test.  Permit is required for registration. 
You must pre-register in Room 143 at the High School.  You must also bring your permit to class.  Ages 16 and up. 
Monday, April 26

th
        4:15 – 9:30  pm 1 Session  Min. 20; Max. 36  

Instructor:  Ronald Uhlman      Room 133 $25.00 
 
SIX-HOUR INSURANCE/POINT REDUCTION CLASS – Upon completion of this program, you will qualify for a 10% reduction in both motor 
vehicle liability and collision premiums for three renewal years and for a four point driver record violation reduction.  Space is limited.  You mus t 
complete both nights for credit for class. 
Saturday, May 1

st
           8:30 am–3:00 pm   1 Session  Min. 10 people to run class 

Instructor:  Sue Tabaczynski Pratt     Room 104 $42 
      
3D-DESIGN – This afterschool class for all ages will explore the limitless possibilities of 3-dimensional art.  Various mediums will be explored, 
such as clay, papier-mâché, and plaster of paris.  Projects will include sculptural whistles, soap sculptures and record clock.  Lab fee of $12.00 will 
be collected at first session.   
Monday, March 8th      3:00 – 4:15  pm 9 Sessions Min. 6 people to run class 
Instructor:  Amy McConeghy     Elem. Art Room $35  Maximum 12 people 
 
SELF-GROWTH AND THE ART OF SINGING – Professional singer, voice teacher and holistic health practitioner, Jesse Wicher, will share wit h 
you the wonderful life-lessons he has learned through the study of singing.  Explore with him the profound relationship between breath, body and 
voice, and inner growth.  This engaging one-evening course is perfect for singers, artists, and anyone wishing to create more freedom and joy in their 
life.  Come learn what good singing can teach you about good living!  
Monday, May 17th      6:30 – 8:30  pm  1 Session  No minimum 
Instructor:  Jesse Wicher     Holistic Arts* $25  
*All classes take place at the Holistic Arts studio  
68 Reed Avenue, Lackawanna, off Ridge Road near OLV 
 
SINGING LESSONS FOR EVERYONE – Do what you love to do – BETTER!  Learn to bring greater enjoyment and satisfaction to your singing 
by building on the basics of breath support, tonal focus and musicianship.  Whether you are a beginner or an experienced musician, this class will 
help you get to the next level of your art.  Just bring your enthusiasm and a piece of music you love to sing!  Classes are open to all ages!   Lessons 
are 30 minutes of private instruction.  Introductory price for Community Education Students.  
Five-week session - flexib le scheduling!     Flexible time 5 Sessions Individual Lessons 
Instructor:  Jesse Wicher     Holistic Arts* $75 for 5 lessons  
*Lessons take place in the Holistic Arts Studio at 68 Reed Avenue, Lackawanna, off Ridge Road near OLV 



Program Location Day(s) Time(s) Start Date Length 

Breathe Easy: Living with Asthma EJSH-Rm 219 Mon. 7-8pm 2/22/2010 1-hr.

Weight Management Program EJSH-Rm 146 Wed. 3:15-4:15pm 2/24/2010 10-wks/10-days

Living with Arthritis EJSH-Rm 219 Mon. 7-8:30pm 3/22/2010 1.5-hr.

Injury Prevention EJSH-Rm 219 Mon. 7-8:30pm 4/26/2010 1.5-hr.

Be Fit Kids (Grade K-2) GLP Cafeteria T/TH 3:15-4:30pm 3/2/2010 10-wks/20-days

Core Strengthening Session-3 GLP Cafeteria T/TH 6:30-7:30pm 3/9/2010 4-wks/8-days

Core Strengthening Session-4 GLP Cafeteria T/TH 6:30-7:30pm 4/6/2010 4-wks/8-days

Core Strengthening Session-5 GLP Cafeteria T/TH 6:30-7:30pm 5/11/2010 4-wks/8-days

Yogalates Session-2 GLP Cafeteria Wed. 7-8pm 3/31/2010 10-wks/10-days

Yogalates w/ball-Session 2 GLP Cafeteria Sat. 8:30-9:30am 3/27/2010 10-wks/10-days

Yogalates w/ball for SENIORS-2 GLP Cafeteria Sat. 8:30-9:30am 3/27/2010 10-wks/10-days

Exercise and Health Education Programs are listed below.  For additional information and costs, please go to www.edencsd.org.
Some programs may be FREE!

○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○

GETTING PAID TO TALK, MAKING MONEY WITH YOUR VOICE - AN INTRODUCTION TO PROFESSIONAL VOICE OVERS -
Have you ever been told that you have a great voice?  This exciting class will explore numerous aspects of voice over work for television, film, radio, 
audio books, documentaries and the internet in your area.  We will cover all the basics, including how to prepare the all - important demo, how to be 
successful and earn great income in this exciting field.  Students will have the opportunity to ask questions and to hear examples of demos recorded 
by professional voice actors.  Class participants will even have a chance to record a commercial script under the direction of our Voicecoaches.com 
producer!  This class is informative, lots of fun, and a great first step for anyone interested in voice acting professionally.  Space is limited, and 
registration closes one week prior to class, so register early. 
Tuesday, May 18th        6:30 – 9:00 pm 1 Session  Min. 8; Max 25  
Instructor: Voice Coaches     Room 146 $10 
 
REIKI CERTIFICATION CLASSES – Become a certified Reiki healer.  During these in-depth sessions, you will delve deeply into the ancient 
Japanese art of energy healing.  Learn to channel and direct Universal Life Force Energy to help reduce stress, increase vitality and correct physical, 
mental and emotional imbalances.  Each course level provides training, course materials, attunement and hands-on experience of advanced 
techniques useful for healing yourself, family and friends or for establishing your own Reiki practice.  Come experience the life-transforming power 
of Reiki.   
Level I Saturday, March 27th       10:00 am–4:00 pm 1 Session  Minimum 3 people 
Level II Saturday, May 1st       10:00 am–4:00 pm 1 Session  Minimum 3 people 
Level III Saturday, May 22nd       10:00 am–4:00 pm  1 Session  Minimum 3 people 
     Holistic Arts* Level I $135; Level II $160; Level III $185 
**Lessons take place in the Holistic Arts Studio at 68 Reed Avenue, Lackawanna, off Ridge Road near OLV 
         
FIRST AID, AED AND CPR  - Do you know the most effective way to stop the bleeding of a serious cut? Could you help someone with a head or 
neck injury until medical personnel arrive? Learn the skills needed to prevent, recognize and provide basic care for injuries and sudden illnesses i n 
Standard First Aid.  Featuring hands-on practice and real-life scenarios, this course is updated with the latest science for first aid and provides useful 
take-home materials to retain skills  and use as reference tools once training is complete.  Could you operate an Automated External Defibrillator if a 
friend, family member or someone nearby was suffering from cardiac arrest? Take CPR/AED – Adult and learn the skills needed to prevent, 
recognize, and provide basic care for cardiac arrest and the effective use of an Automated External Defibrillator. Updated with the latest science for 
CPR, and emergency cardiovascular care, this course also provides useful take-home materials to retain skills and use as reference tools once training 
is complete. 
Saturday, April 10th         9:30 am–3:30 pm 1 Session  Min. 6 people to run class  
Instructor:  American Red Cross     Room 146 $60 
 
AMERICAN RED CROSS PANDEMIC FLU AND WORKPLACE VIOLENCE PREVENTION MODULE – This 2-hour, interactive, multi-
media seminar provides business owners with the tools to make their workplace safer and healthier. The first module, Pandemic Flu prevention, 
prepares participants with information about the actions they can take to slow the spread of both seasonal and pandemic flu and to lessen their 
impacts. The class provides small business employers and employees pandemic flu planning information to aid in bus iness sustainability. The second 
module, Workplace Violence prevention, utilizes case studies to educate participants to recognize and respond appropriately to harassment, bullying, 
threats and violence in the workplace. This program is ideal to disseminate and reinforce your organization’s specific workplace violence policies 
and procedures.  
Tuesday, March 23rd       6:30 – 8:30 pm 1 Session  Min. 6 people to run class 
Instructor:  American Red Cross     Room 146 $30 p/p 
 

*FINANCIAL* 

THE FUNDAMENTALS OF STOCK INVESTING – Do you have a des ire to invest but fear the stock market jargon and complexity?  Gain a 

basic understanding of what and how to participate in the stock market.  Learn how to read stock quotes, S&P and Value line reports and also how to 

research a company.  Build confidence in understanding and using the information you hear on TV and from other “expert” sources.  Other sources  

for accurate and current stock information including the Internet, as well as ordering and trading stocks will be explained.  The last class will be an 

introduction to the Internet.  Learn how to get stock quotes, news and research.  The last class will be held in the computer lab (Room 111).   
Tuesdays, May 4th, 11th, 18th       7:00 – 9:00 pm  3 Sessions Min. 6 people to run class 
Instructor:  Robert Stoklosa     Room 109 $20 



 

“MENOPAUSE THE MUSICAL®” TORONTO 
SAT., MAR. 6                                                                                   *150.00  
Four women meet at Bloomie’s lingerie sale with nothing in common but a 

b lack lace bra & memory loss, hot flashes, night 
sweats, and more. This joyful 90-minute musical 
parody is set to 25 re-lyricized classic baby-boomer 
songs from Puff, My God I’m Draggin’ to the disco 
favorite Stayin' Awake, Stayin' Awake.  A load of 

laughs for woman of all ages -- & for the men that have  to l ive with them! 
Have time at  EATON CENTRE to grab a bite to eat and then walk across 
the street for the 2:00 pm matinee at the Winte rgarden Theatre. Dinner at 
the scenic waterfront LAKE HOUSE RESTAURANT en route home.    
#MENO030610            PROOF OF CITIZENSHIP REQUIRED.  
CHOOSE ONE ENTRÉE   Grilled Chicken Breast W/Fresh Herbs   Sliced 

Roasted Angus Beef   Baked White Fish W/ Lemon Butter                                
DEPART  TP 8:00 am  HD 8:30 am      RETURN HD 7:30 pm TP 8:00 pm 

 

RIVERDANCE - FAREWELL PERFORMANCE 
SUN., MAR. 7       CTR ORCHESTRA   *$120.00   SIDE ORCH.  *$110.00 

     KIDS 12 & UNDER - *$104/*$114 
Travel to the BIJOU GRILLE, conveniently located  across the street from 
SHEAS.  Following lunch, stroll to the theater for the 2:00 pm Show.  
RIVERDANCE is the thunderous celebration of Irish music, song & dance 
that has tapped its way onto the world stage thrilling millions of people 
around the globe.  Whether it’s your fi rst time or your fifth, you won’ t want 
to miss thi s Farewell Per formance!  A Mid-sized  non-restroom coach may 
be used.  #RIVE030710        CHOOSE ONE ENTRÉE   • Grilled Boneless Pork 
Chop basted  W/ Bourbon BBQ Sauc e • Haddock topped W/ Bread Crumbs &  
Cheese • Sautéed Breaded Chicken Breast  –W/Sage But ter Sauce 
KIDS MENU  • Pizza • Hamburger • Spaghett i  
DEPART HD 11:00 am TP 11:30 am   RETURN TP  5:00 pm   HD 5:30 pm  

 

SHOP & PLAY 
IKEA VISIT & TIME AT WOODBINE SLOTS  

WED., MAR. 10                                                      $54.00      
Travel  to Toronto for a visit to IKEA for time to shop at this unique store, 

which offers a wide range of well-designed functional home fu rnishing 
products at prices so low – they are affordable. Included is a $10 GIFT 
STORE CERTIFICATE, COFFEE & CINNAMON BUN. Continue  on to 
WOODBINE , si tua ted on 640 acres on the northwestern outskirts of 
Toronto, with the only racetrack in North America capable of conducting 
Standard bred  & Thoroughbred racing on the same day.  It al so has 1,700 
slot machines on a 56,000 square foo t slot floor. Register for or bring your 
OLG Winner’s Card & receive a $10 VOUCHER & T-SHIRT upon arrival 
and have approx. 3 hours to enjoy the facilities before departing for home 
PROOF OF C ITIZENSHIP REQUIRED    #SHOP031010 

DEPART TP 7:30 am HD 8:00 am           RETURN HD 5:30 pm  TP 6:00 pm  
 
 

EYE OF THE GARDEN  - GARDEN SCAPE 2010  
SAT., MAR. 13                                                                                 *$84.00  
TIME TO THINK SPRING!  Lunch at PORTOFINO BISTRO, a classy yet 
casual  Ital ian restaurant followed by the Garden Show.  Marking its 18th  
year, ROCHESTER’S GARDENSCAPE  2010 has been named "One of 
the Best Shows in the Northeast”.  Spend approx. 3 hours in the Dome 
Arena, viewing the twenty-four Gardens, browsing through the 70 Market 
Place Vendors exhibiting plants & Gardening Accessories or stop at one 
of the Plant Seminars being offered.  NEW FOR THIS YEAR, we’ve 
arranged for a HORTICULTURIST to guide the group through the “EYE 
OF THE GARDEN”, which is this year’s theme for the Designer Gardens.  
Pick up new ideas, learn how to select plants or just take a break from 
Winter & enjoy the  colors & aromas of the vegetation & flowers for the 
day.  #EYEO031310     CHOOSE ONE ENTRÉE  Penne Vodka -Vodka Sauce,  

Smoked Bacon Chic ken Contadina w/ Mushrooms, Sausage & Light Tomato 

Sauce   Pork Piccata in White Wine w/ Lemon & Capers 
DEPART  TP 9:30 am   HD 10:00 am      RETURN  HD 6:00 pm TP 6:30 pm 
 
 
  

THE  LUCK OF THE IRISH 
CASINO- LUNCH - SHOW 

SUN., MAR. 14                                                                               *$93.00 
Celebrate an early St. Patty’s Day with a  trip to Erie, PA.  
Try your luck at the PRESQUE ISLE CASINO  with 
$10.00 IN FREE SLOT PLAY.  Have approx. 3 hours at the 
Casino before traveling  a short distance to THE 
STATION DINNER THEATER.  The themed Lunch, 
served Family Style at 2:30 pm is fol lowed by the 
inte ractive musical comedy show called  LUCK OF THE IRISH !  Join in the 
comic fun with an Irish multi-mill ionaire who knows that his family is just 
waiting for him to die to see who inherits his fortune.  He knows this, but is 
hoping at least one of them really loves him.   #LUCK031410 
DEPART HD 9:00 am TP 9:30 am    RETURN   TP 6:30  pm HD 7:00 pm 

 

SYRUP & SLOTS  
TUES., MAR. 16                                                                                $64.00   

Off to the Southern ti er to enjoy the springtime syrup 
season as you travel to SPRAGUE'S MAPLE FARMS. 
Enjoy Breakfast & a tour of the syrup making process 
including the sugarhouse (weather permitting).  Continue 
on, to hopefully win some green, at the SENECA 

ALLEGANY CASINO, with 68,000 sq. fee t of world-class gaming, more  
than 2,200 reel-spinning & video Slot Machines & 40 favorite table games.  
It also features Turtle Isl and, the non-smoking casino, a high limi t slot and 
table games areas, the Poker Room and The Casino Bar.  RECEIVE $20 
SENECA SLOT DOLLARS  & $5 FOOD VOUCHER during your 5 hour 

stay.  BRING ALONG OR REGISTER FOR A PLAYERS CARD TO 
RECEIVE THE INCENTIVE.  Use Food Voucher to grab  a bite to eat 
before the trip back home.  #SYR031610   CHOOSE ONE   Pancakes   

French Toast- Both served w/ Bacon, Ham or Sausage  Sausage Gravy & 
Biscuits served w/ Home Fries.  
DEPART HD 8:00 am  TP 8:30 am    RETURN TP  7:00 pm  HD 7:30 pm 
 

IRISH FOR THE DAY 
WED., MAR 17                                $94.00 
Everyone is Irish  for the Day on St. Patty’s Day!  Gather up your 
Shamrocks, DRESS IN GREEN, & off to the Souther Tier!  The fun filled 

afternoon includes an IRISH BUFFET with the traditional ST. PATTY’S 
DAY FARE including Corned Beef & Cabbage followed by Music, 
authentic Folklore, Irish Dancers & Comedy.  End the day with a stop at 
SPRAGUE’S MAPLE IN THE MOUNTAINS!  See how maple syrup is 
made as well as enjoy a DESSERT featuring their homemade maple 
syrup!  Wearing green enters you into a fun contest.  Everyone gets to 
vote for the Best Irish dressed passenger.  This is a grea t way to meet 
new friends on the tour! (Prize g iven to the winner)      # IRIS031710 
CHOOSE ONE DESSERT  Apple Pi e w/maple syrup   Maple syrup ice 

cream sundae  Maple Avalanche Cake 
DEPART HD 9:30 am  TP 10:00 am    RETURN TP  6:00 pm  HD 6:30 pm 
     

ST. PATTY’S DAY SHOW 
WED., MAR. 17                                                            *$94.00 
Travel to the BLACK FOREST INN in Conestogo, just outside of 
Kitchener, Ont. Enjoy traditional Iri sh Music performed by Karen Reed, a 

Canadian Fiddl ing Champion , who ’s teaming up wi th some of the best 
entertainers from across Ontario.  Enjoy the music, laugh and celebrate 
ST. PATTY’S DAY with a lunch & Show!   End the day with a short stop i n 
the quaint village of ST. JACOBS to stroll or shop. The FAMILY STYLE 
LUNCH includes Salad, Roast Beef, Pork Schni tzel, Chicken, Potatoes, 
Vegetables, & Dessert.  DON’T FORGET TO WEAR GREEN!!!!    PROOF OF 
CITIZENSHIP REQUIRED.  #STPA031710 
DEPART  TP 9:00 am   HD 9:30 am  RETURN   HD 7:00 pm TP 7:30 pm 



 

 

 

 
 
 

NOMINATED FOR 2008 TONY FOR BEST REVIVAL OF A MUSICAL 
SAT., MAR. 27   A. - CENTER ORCHESTRA SEATING    *$125.00 
                              B -  SIDE ORCHESTRA SEATING         *$115.00 
The one that you want is back! Travel to SHEAS for the 2 pm performance 

of GREASE.  Take a trip to a time of Poodle Skirts, Drive-ins, and T-
Birds.  “Bad boy” Danny and “the girl next door” Sandy fall in love all over 
again to the tune of your favorite songs: Summer  Nights, Greased 

Lightnin’,  We Go Together,  Hopelessly Devoted to You and many more. 
This show will make you want to  stand up and shout, “A-wop-bop-a-loo-
bop A-wop-bam-boom!”  Following the show, travel to CHEF’S, one of 
Buffalo’s favorite restaurants for dinner.  A Mid-sized non-restroom coach 
may be used.  ADULT SCENES & CONTENT. #GREA032710 

BE SURE TO INDICATE WHICH SEATING YOU WANT.   
CHOOSE ONE ENTRÉE    Spaghetti and Meatballs     Cheese Ravioli with a 
Meatball  Broiled Chicken Tenders W/ Veggies  
DEPART HD 12:30 pm TP 1:00 pm   RETURN  TP  7:00 pm   HD 7:30 pm  

 
MURDER MYSTERY AT THE OLD MILL 

EXTREME “HOLMES” MAKEOVER 
WED., APR. 21                                 *$103.00 
Enjoy a DELUXE BUFFET LUNCH offering a 
wide selection of Appetizers, Salads, Hot 
Dishes and Desserts from all around the 

world at the OLD MILL RESTAURANT in Toronto before strolli ng to the 
“Murder Scene”.  This  time the cast of characters spoofs the EXTREME 
HOME MAKEOVER TV SHOW.   Murder disrupts a gathering of the 

comical Home Renovation Gurus!   Fortunately, the great grandson of 
Sherlock Holmes, Mycroft, is on the scene. See if ‘Myke’ Holmes can 
“make it right”, by solving who took the D.I.Y.  (Do It Yourself”) approach 
to Murder!   #MURD042110       PROOF OF CITIZENSHIP REQUIRED 
DEPART  TP 8:30 am   HD 9:00 am        RETURN  HD 5:00 pm   TP 5:30 pm 
 

MAGIC BEYOND BELIEF - STARRING GREG FREWIN  
WED., APR. 21                                                                                *$99.00  
Travel to the GREG FREWIN THEATER in Niagara Falls, Ont.   Begin 
with a Buffet Lunch featuring Chicken, Beef Stir Fry and Pasta followed by 
the BEYOND BELIEF MAGIC SHOW. Experience the mystery and art of 
illusion with Greg Frewin , one of the most decorated magicians in the 
world.  Audiences in 20 countries across six 
continents have enjoyed Greg’s b rilliant 
performance and you can too!   Join us for this Las 
Vegas-style magical revue featuring spectacula r 
appearances by rare and majestic tigers.  Your imagination will be 
captivated and you wil l be amazed beyond belief!  Fol lowing the show, 
travel to the nearby FALLSVIEW CASINO for two hours at your leisure to 
enjoy gaming or stroll through their marke t arcade of shops and boutiques. 
PROOF OF C ITIZENSHIP REQUIRED  #MAGI042110 
DEPART TP 10:00 am  HD 10:30 am  RETURN  HD 6:30 pm TP 7:00 pm 

 

I  DIDN’T KNOW THAT! 
MON., APR.  26              $90 .00 
It’s a fantastic day to travel to Erie. PA.   Sit back, relax and hear some fun 
and in teresting facts that will have you saying, “HEY, I DIDN’’T KNOW 
THAT!”  Visit the TOM RIDGE ENVIRONMENTAL CENTER, a 

CHOCOLATEER, the ERIE BREWING COMPANY, MAZZA WINERY as 
well as take a cruise aboard the VICTORIAN PRINCESS.   Enjoy a 
LUNCH BUFFET is at the Concourse of Union Station featuring Beef 
Roulade and Baked Chicken.  One thing we DO KNOW …it’s going to be 
a Fun Day!  #IDID042610 
DEPART HD 8:00 am TP 8:30 am   RETURN   TP 7:00  pm   HD 7:30 pm 
 
 
 

 
GOOD FOOD SHOW, FESTIVAL & MARKET TORONTO 

SUN., APR. 25                                                                                  *$72.00 
Enjoy a MUFFIN & JUICE as you travel to Toronto for Canada’s largest 
celebrati on of home cooking & eating.  THE GOOD FOOD FESTIVAL & 
MARKET is all about food … LOTS of it!  Explore what’s new in the world 
of Ethnic Cuisine, Gourmet Fare, Natural Foods, Cooking Ingredients & 
Expert Advice.  Choose from OVER 150 COOKING LESSONS, FOOD 
TALKS & DEMONSTRATIONS, SIX NON-STOP STAGES serve up an  
abundance of good food advice, hundreds of FREE FOOD & DRINK 
SAMPLES to taste and  oodles of Expert Advice.  The Festival  is also a  

great place to buy products to continue  this Celebration 
of Food at home. #GOOD042510  PROOF 

OF CITIZENSHIP REQUIRED. 
DEPART  TP 7:00 am   HD 7:30 am     RETURN  HD 7:00  pm   
TP 7:30 pm 

 

THE WEDDING SINGER 
SUN., MAY 16                                                                                *$104.00 
Spend a Sunday enjoying a BRUNCH BUFFET which includes a variety 
of Breakfast & Lunch i tems at the Las Vegas style STAGE WEST 
DINNER THEATRE in Mississauga, Ont. followed by the show- THE 

WEDDING SINGER.  It’s 1985 & Rock-star wannabe Robbie Heart is New 
Jersey’s favorite wedding singer.  He’s the life o f the party, unti l his own 
fiancé leaves him at the altar.  Shot through the heart, Robbie makes 
every wedding as disastrous as his own!  Sure to have you laughing  al l 
the way home! PROOF OF CITIZENSHIP REQUIRED    
#WEDD051610 
DEPART TP 8:30 am   HD 9:00 am     RETURN  HD 5:00 pm   TP 5:30 pm 
 

A DAY IN ST. JACOBS DURING THE ST. JACOBS QUILT SHOW 
SAT., MAY 29                                                                           $62.00 
Acquaint yourself with  a  gentler time in  ST. JACOBS  COUNTRY. Make a 
stop at one of Canada's largest year-round FARM MARKETS .  Find more  
than 600 vendors both indoors and out offering fresh P roduce, Meats, 
Cheese, Baked Goods, Crafts, Home Decor, Furniture, Clothes, Tools and 
more. Enjoy International favorites, & local delicacies, including Summer 
Sausage and Maple Syrup sold by Mennonite farmers.  Grab a bite to eat 
at the Marke t or dine i n the VILLAGE OF ST. JACOBS (on your own). 
Spend the remainder of the day explo ring the unique 100+ Specialty 
Shops. PROOF OF CITIZENSHIP IS REQUIRED 
 

FOR QUILT RELATED ACTIVITIES, VISIT THESE LOCATIONS :  

 THE LOG CABIN – in the Farmers Market. 

 THE SCHOOL HOUSE THEATRE – stop i n for Quilts, Tea & Dessert 
Squares -$5.00 admission (on your own) 

 THE SILOS - Contemporary Quilts 

 THE MENNONITE CHURCH - Quilts of the World 

  CHURCH THEATRE -Trunk Show 
 THE MILL - Quilt Gal lery 

 ST. JACOBS MERCHANT MALL- Quilting Supplies 
 

DEPART TP 8:00 am HD 8:30 am   RETURN HD 7:30 pm   TP 8:00 pm 
#DAYI052910 

YANKEES  VS BLUEJAYS 
 IN TORONTO   

SAT., JUNE 5                                                              *$94.00 
Spend a Saturday afternoon enjoying the 2009 World Series 

Champion NEW YORK YANKEES take on the BLUE JAYS in 
TORONTO. The trip includes Round Trip Motorcoach Transportation & 
Ticket to the 1:00 pm game. (Section 113 A –  Field Level Seats – 1st Base 
side – rows 15 - 23).  Meals are on your own.   PROOF OF CITIZENSHIP 
REQUIRED    #BASE060510 
DEPART TP 8:30 am HD 9:00 am         RETURN   HD 6:30 pm   TP 7:00 pm   

 

 



BUS STOP PICK UP & DROP OFF: 
TP = TOPS MARKET @ 355 ORCHARD PARK RD. 

HD = HOME DEPOT @ 2065 NIAGARA FALLS BLVD. 

CATS AT SHEA’S   
SUN., JUNE 6                             CENTER ORCHESTRA         *$134.00 
                                                     SIDE ORCHESTRA              *$124.00  
                       KIDS 12 & UNDER - CENTER *$120.00   SIDE  *$110.00   
Begin the day at SHANGHAI REDS, known for one of Buffalo’s Best 
Brunches & Scenic Views of the Waterfront.  Choose from a wide variety 
of Breakfast & Lunch items. Then travel  a short distance to SHEAS for the 
1:00 pm performance.  CATS is the longest running show in Broadway 
history.  Winner  of seven Tony Awards including best musical, it features 
20 Andrew Lloyd Webber’s timeless melodies including the hit song, 
“Memory”.  A Mid-sized non-restroom coach may be used. 
BE SURE TO INDICATE WHICH SEATING YOU WANT.   
DEPART HD 10:00 am TP 10:30 am   RETURN TP  4:00 pm   HD 4:30 pm  
#CATS060610 
 

 
BOSTON RED SOX VS  

BLUEJAYS IN TORONTO 
 

SAT., JULY 10             *$94.00 
Spend a  Saturday afte rnoon enjoying the BOSTON RED SOX take on the 
BLUE JAYS  in TORONTO.  Trip  includes Round Trip Motorcoach 
Transporta tion & Ticket to the 1:00 pm game.  (Section 130 A Field Level 
Seats, 3rd Base Side, Rows 13-17).  Meals are on your own.   
PROOF OF CITIZENSHIP REQUIRED  #BASE071010 
DEPART TP 8:30 am HD 9:00 am     RETURN HD 6:30 pm    TP 7:00 pm   
 

VILLAGE OF SKANEATELES 
INCLUDING WORLD CLASS ANYELA’S VINEYARD 

SAT., JUNE 19                                                           *$72.00 
Begin the day with a MUFFIN AND JUICE as you travel the scenic route 
to the Village of Skaneateles.  Upon arrival, enjoy a wine tasting at 
ANYELA’S VINEYARD. The scenery is breathtaking – the wine is world 
class!  Enjoy a tasting, & time at your leisure to enjoy the vineyard 
atmosphere.  The remainder of the day is yours to spend in the VILLAGE 
OF SKANEATELES, set on a jewel-clear lake.  In the historic downtown 
district, shops and galleries are housed in restored buildings dating back 
to 1796. Browse for unique foods, distinctive fashions, original art, home 
accessories, that special antique.  Stop for lunch at one of the many 
eateries, relax along the lake, shop the many unique boutiques or hop 
aboard a sightseeing cruise.  You make the choice to complete your day 
in the Village of Skaneateles.  PROOF OF ID IS REQUIRED AT THE WINERY.  
DEPART TP 8:00 am   HD 8:30 am  RETURN HD 6:30 pm     TP 7:00 pm 
#VILL061910 

  

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 
CROSSING INTO CANADA VIA MOTORCOACH 

 
All U.S. & Canadian citizens who are 16 and older traveling 
between the U.S. and Canada, wi ll be required to present one of 
the following forms of ID: 

 Passport 
 Passport Card 
 Enhanced NYS Driver’s License 

 Nexus Card 
U.S. & Candadian citizens who are 15 years old and under will still 
be allowed to travel with their birth certificate, as will teens between 
the ages of 16-18 if they are part of an adult supervised group.  
Children who are not traveling with a parent, must have a notarized 
permission note signed by the parents. 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 

LILY DALE - EXPERIENCE IT! 
SAT., JUNE 26                                                                                  $85.00 
Travel to LILY DALE, NY, the Spiritualist Capitol  of the World.  Learn 
about the background & history of this unique community with a free 
walking tour of the grounds at 10 am or th roughout the day from your 
Step-on Guide.  Spend the day as you wish in this charming Victorian 
village.  Visit the Shops, Museum or Library filled with rare manuscripts on 
Spiritualism.  Picnic by the lake or in the pavilion with your BOX LUNCH.  
You may want to go  to the Healing Service at 10 am or the popula r 
Message Service at Inspiration Stump that begins at 1:00 pm – both free.  
We can arrange for an individual Reading with a Medium at the 
Fellowships of the Spiri t for a reduced Tour Rate- see below.  Feel free to 
make your own appointment in  advance for a private reading & pay the 
Medium when you meet them.  Log on to www.Li lyDaleAssembly.com to 
find a se lection of Mediums. 

SPECIAL READING  RATE DETAILS 
FOR A 15 MINUTE READING AT THE FELLOWSHIP OF THE SPIRIT, 

INCLUDE $25.00 WITH REGISTRATION  

This is a bargain as readings run from $70- 130 for a ½ hr session. 
 
CHOOSE ONE SANDWICH                                      #LILY062610 
Turkey Spinach Wrap   Ham Sub   Roast Beef on a Roll Tuna Sub 
DEPART  HD 8:00 am   TP 8:30 am     RETURN  TP 5:00 pm  HD 5:30 pm   
 

ANDRE RIEU – TORONTO 
  SAT., JUNE 26                                   SIDE 100 LEVEL SEATS *$194.00  
                                                     END ZONE 100 LEVEL SEATS*$174.00  
André Rieu and hi s Johann Strauss Orchestra will begin their North 

American tour with  an 8:00 pm show at the AIR 
CANADA CENTRE in Toronto.  A Dutch violinist, 
conductor and showman, Rieu has sold more than 
25 million albums worldwide. Eleven of his albums 
have gone gold or platinum and, together with his 
Johann Strauss Orchestra, he tours on five 
continents. Every year, 700,000 fans attend an 
André Rieu concert, establishing him as one of the 
top twenty touri ng acts in the world.  As seen on the 

PBS television station  across the US and Canada,  – this is sure to be a 
sell-out!  Book TODAY!  Enjoy Dinner at approx. 4:30-5:00 pm at Joe 
Badali’s Italian Ristorante - entrees will be offered  upon arrival.  PROOF OF 
CITIZENSHIP IS REQUIRED  #ANDR062610 
Depart TP 2:00 pm  HD 2:30 pm  Return HD 1:30 am  TP 2:00 am   

 

NEW YORK CITY **12 HRS IN THE CITY 
SATURDAYS., APR. 10 OR JUNE. 26, 2010          $104.00 
 

ITINERARY 
 SHOP OR SEE A BROADWAY SHOW 

 VISIT A MUSEUM OR ART GALLERY 
 TAKE DOUBLE DECKER BUS OR CRUISE 
 SEE STATUE OF LIBERTY /ELLIS ISLAND 
 VISIT EMPIRE STATE BUILDING OR TOP OF THE ROCK 
 
DEPART FRI. TP 11:30 pm  HD 11:59 pm  Arrive SAT. NYC   Approx.  8:00 am -  8:00 pm  
RETURN SUN. Approx HD 3:00 am TP 3:30 am  

TRIP INCLUDES 

 TOUR ESCORT, DELUXE MOTOR COACH-ESCORT & DRIVER TIPS ARE 
ADDITIONAL 

 COUPONS, MAP & INFO TO HELP PLAN 
 

Travel  Travel to the BIG APPLE with 2 rest stops. Arrive in Mid-Town 
Manhattan (Rockefeller Center)  @ 8:00 am Saturday and have free time 
until 8:00 pm (Columbus Circle pick up). To make the best of your time in 
the City, each person will receive o rder forms, Pamphlets, a Map & other 
info a few weeks before departure.  We advise waiting  to purchase any 
theater tickets unti l 1 month prio r to departure.  
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Thursday, March 11, 2010 - 7:00 pm
Friday, March 12, 2010 - 7:30 pm

Saturday, March 13, 2010 - 7:30 pm
Sunday, March 14, 2010 - 2:00 pm

Purchase tickets in the JR/SR High School
Aud foyer

Monday, February 22nd - 6-8:30 PM
Tuesday, February 23rd - 6-8:30 PM

Monday, March 8th - 6-8:30 PM
Or order by phone for will-call 992-3600

X2207
Or email - pfarrell@edencsd.wnyric.org

If you receive your Newsletter via USPS and you wish to be removed from the mailing list, please
contact us at 992-3636.

IMPORIMPORIMPORIMPORIMPORTTTTTANT NOANT NOANT NOANT NOANT NOTICETICETICETICETICE
Look for the District Newsletter on-line beginning with the June 2010 edition.  Copies will

only be mailed to homes requesting home delivery.  If you do not have computer access, and
you wish to receive the newsletter via USPS, please complete and return the slip below with
your name, address, and phone number.  Newsletters will be posted annually in August,
October, December, February, April and June.

I wish to continue receiving my Eden Central School District Newsletter via United States
Post Office, rather than an on-line version.  PLEASE PRINT.

Name:

Address:

Phone Number:




